Elizabeth Norton

Bunbury, WA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

To Whom IT May Concern,

I am grateful for the opportunity to submit a suggestion concerning  myself, and perhaps other Australians living overseas.

Here is my situation. I was married in 1962, and moved to the USA with my American husband. Four years later, at the urging of my well-meaning American in-laws, I took out American citizenship. I was only 22 years old at the time, living far from an Australian Consulate,(in Lincoln,Nebraska)and not in contact with other Australians living in the US.I thought I was required to take out US citizenship, because I intended living there. I was also under the impression that I was merely adding American citizenship, and would then have dual citizenship.Of course, at the naturalization ceremony, I realized I had given up my Australian citizenship, and was heartbroken. Life went on, and I could not, of course,forsee the consequences of the situation.

In 1997, I reclaimed Australian citizenship in order to come home and take care of my aging parents. My Father died that same year, but I have remained here in Bunbury, WA ever since, caring for my Mother, now almost 93, and working part time as a High School relief teacher.

This is the problem. My daughter wants to join me here now, and make her life here, but she is unable to claim Citizenship by Descent because she was born in 1974, while I was not officially an Australian citizen. According to current immigration law, she is not eligible to immigrate, because she does not qualify for any of the current immigration categories

Consequently, I may have to return to the US to be with my daughter.I understand that there is provision in the law for naturalized Australians to sponsor overseas parents, but no such provision for native born Australians to sponsor foreign born children! Other Australians living overseas, must have fallen through the cracks", and encountered such frustrating and heartbreaking problems.

MY suggestion is that there be a review process for Australians with immigration concerns. People like me, born in Australia, need to be given the opportunity to present such a case to immigration officials on a case by case basis. Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Yours sincerely,

Elizabeth Norton
